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“A stable, independent, self-governing authority providing principled leadership to a dynamic community of 

caring, healthy citizens, from a secure resource base” 
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UPCOMING COMMUNITY EVENTS* 
*Subject to change without notice 

 
What: LKB Chief and Council Meeting     
When: June 13

th
 & 27

th
, 2016 9:30am   

Where:  LKB boardroom 
 
What: Aboriginal Day Celebration 
When: June 21

st
, 2016 starts at 9:30am 

Where: Administration grounds 
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Recipe 

Strawberry Rhubarb Pie 

Ingredients: 

 1 cup of white sugar 

 ½ cup all-purpose flour 
 1 pound fresh rhubarb chopped 

 2 pints of fresh strawberries 

 1 recipe pastry for a 9 inch 
double crust pie 

 2 teaspoons of butter 
 1 egg yolk 

 2 tablespoons of sugar 
 

Directions: 
 

1. Preheat oven to 400 degrees F 
(200 degrees C) 

2. In a large bowl, mix flour and 
sugar.  Add strawberries and 

chopped rhubarb. Toss with 
sugar and flour and let stand for 

30 minutes. 

3. Pour filling into pie crust.  Dot 
top with butter, and cover with 

top crust.  Seal edges of top and 
bottom crust with water.   

4. Apply yolk to top of pie, using a 
pastry brush.  Sprinkle with 

sugar. Cut small holes in the top 
to let steam escape. 

5. Bake at 400 degree F (200 
degrees C), for 35 to 40 minutes, 

or until bubbling and brown.  
Cool on rack. 

 

 

 

 

Ktunaxa 
 

Useful words: 
 
Today         nawsanmiyitki 
Tomorrow                  kanmiyit 
This week  na kƒinakiƒinmiyit 
Next Week    k‰a—k‰akiƒinmiyit 
Every Day     –a—qanmiyit 
 
House hold: 
 
House    –a—kit‰a ‘nam 
Household        –a—knit‰a ‘nam 
 
You have a nice house. 
Su ‘kni –a—kit‰a ‘nis 
 
It is a new house. 
–ini taxta ‡itit‰a ‘nam 
 
It is an old house. 
–ini pi‡akni‡t‰a ‘nam 
 
Do you like your house? 
Kin ƒ‰aki‰ –a—kit‰a ‘nis? 
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Lower Kootenay Band Administrative Staff: 

 
Director of Operations   - Heather Suttie               (250)428-4428 Ext. 224 

Director of Finance               - Karlene Emary  (250)428-4428 Ext. 233 

Accounting & Membership Clerk  - Trina Luke   (250)428-4428 Ext. 231 

Housing Coordinator   - Debbie Edge-Partington (250)428-4428 Ext. 229 

Administrative Assistant             - Lisa Three Feathers  (250)428-4428 Ext. 225 

Chief and Council Office  - Jason Louie   (250)428-4428  Ext.235 

Maintenance    - Curtis Pachal   (250)428-4428 

Director of Education  - Karen Smith   (250)428-9816 

Education Support Worker  - Carol Louie   (250)428-2527 

Director of Development Services  - Curtis Wullum  (250)428-6394 (c)  

Public Works Supervisor  - Chris Luke Jr.  (250)428-6245 (c) 

Social Development Worker  - Sandy Wayling  (250)428-4409 

Comm. Program Support Worker  - Laurell Crocker  (250)428-4409 

Comm. Support Worker   - Carrie Luke   (250)428-4409 

 

 

 

Lower Kootenay Band Chief & Council: 
 
Chief  (Executive)   Jason Louie  (250)428-4428 Ext. 235 

Councillor    (Lands & Resources) Sandra Luke  (250)428-4428  

Councillor  (Social Services)  Destyni Basil  (250)428-4428  

Councillor      (Economic Sector)   Jared Basil  (250)428-4428 

Councillor      (TKL Sector)   Mary Basil  (250)428-4428 
 

Lower Kootenay Band Office Hours: 
 
Monday ï Friday 9-4    

Closed For Statutory Holidays 

 

***Please Note Lower Kootenay Band Council now has an Office in the 

Administrative Building!!!  Check out our upcoming Newsletters for times, 

dates, they are in the office, as well as their phone Extension!!! 

 
LKB has a policy that: óThis office is committed to a workplace where everyone is safe and is 

treated with courtesy, dignity and respect. Swearing, shouting, threats or violence will not be tolerated.ô 

                                                                                                                                            

BC has a new Anti-Bullying Legislation. Effective July 1st, 2012, Worksafe BC will be accepting claims for mental 

distress based on workplace bullying and harassment.  

Bullying means aggressive, abusive, or hostile conduct, humiliation, intimidation, or threats which could be considered be 

a reasonable person to create a negative impact on any Personnel, or produce an environment detrimental to work for any 

Personnel. 

Chief & council passed a Bullying Policy at their April 10, 2012 council meeting. 

A copy will be placed on the LKB website in the near future, or you can pick up a 

Copy from the front desk, or have it emailed to you. Thank you for helping to keep LKB a harassment free workplace. 
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!ǎ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ L ƘŀŘ ŀƴ ƛŘŜŀ ƛƴ ƳƛƴŘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊΦ  Lƴ !ǇǊƛƭΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ L ƘŀŘ 

ǘƘŜ [Y. !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ǎǘŀŦŦ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ .ƛƻΩǎΣ Lƴ aŀȅ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ¸ŀǉŀƴ bǳƪƛȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ {ǘŀŦŦΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ 

ǎŜƎƳŜƴǘΣ ¢ƘŜ /ƘƛŜŦ ŀƴŘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ .ƛƻΩǎΦ  9ǾŜƴ ǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ƴƻǘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ bios from everyone, I would like to 

thank everyone who had committed to my project and I hope this is a small step to bringing us closer. 

Thank you, 

Administrative Assistant  

Lisa Three Feathers 

 

Chief And Council Bioõs: 
 

Hello, 
 
My name is Destyni Basil. I hold the Social Portfolio. I was born in Creston Bc, I moved away 
when I was a child and returned about four years ago. I'm really excited and honoured to 
be on council. I am currently working towards getting my red seal in Heavy Duty 
Mechanics, I will be taking my second year of schooling in the next little while.  
If you have any questions or comments please feel free to contact me.  
Dbasil@lowerkootenay.com  

 
 

 
Kiôsuk Kyukiyit 

 

My name is Sandra Luke, councilor for the Lower Kootenay Indian Band also the chair 

for the Lands and Resources. I held the Lands and Resources portfolio when I first 

started on council back in 2010 for 2yrs. 

My experience sitting at the Lands and Resource as the chair has been great and love 

hearing what has happen the time I was off knowing that a lot has been done. Itôs good 

to know that there is more talk around the table and knowing that everyoneôs voice is 

being heard. 

My experience sitting at the Ktunaxa Nation Executive Council (KNEC) has been a real 

eye opener. You are not only learning and hearing what each sector is doing but making 

decisions that need to be made on behave the Nation. 

I also sit on the Education and Employment Sector that is now on its own which was 

part of the Social Sector. I also sit on the Ktunaxa Holdings Ltd. which has not been 

busy but once it gets of the ground it may change. So at this point it has been a great experience and making decisions is not new to 

me. Keeping in mind though why I am there helps me make the right decisions. 

So if you ever wonder why I am never around this is why and always on the road. You can get a hold of me when you need anything 

or want to learn more on the portfolioôs I hold. It is important you know that sitting at the community level, nation level and 

government level is not an easy task if you are not interested or know what is happening. 

Most of you that I have been talking with know it is not an easy task and know I have been doing my part on trying to get the news 

out. I am not a bad person to talk to or I am easy to get along with and should not be judged by what others say about me. 

 

So if you ever want to talk about or find my portfolioôs interesting, please let me know. If you want me to make a house visit I can 

bring coffee & donuts or meet for coffee anywhere, I am flexible to work around your schedule.  I can be reached at 

Sluke@lowerkootenay.com, Sluke@ktunuxa.org, Ph# 250-428-5503, cell# 250-402-8241 (you can text or leave a message). 

Taxas 

Sandra Luke 

Councilor for Lower Kootenay Band 

Chair Person, Lands and Resource Council 

 

 

 

 
 

Picture 
Unavailable 

 

mailto:Dbasil@lowerkootenay.com
mailto:Sluke@lowerkootenay.com
mailto:Sluke@ktunuxa.org


 

June 2016 

Lower Kootenay Band Newsletter Page 5 
 

 

 

Hi everyone,  

 

My name is Jared Basil. Born and raised in Creston BC life has been a roller coaster 

of events. Through struggling times I've always had a passion for caring about 

people. Although we on reserve may not always get along and we may not always 

see eye to eye on a lot of situations we still have home in common. We're from the 

same place and I would like to dedicate my life to preserving what we have here. 

Now being home from Vancouver for about 2 years I see that we all care about 

Yaqan Nukiy and am proud to be a part of leadership here for us. If anyone would 

care to converse about politics, about life or anything at all please feel free to contact 

me. We are all Ktunaxa regardless of personal feelings were a people. A resilient 

group of First Nations whom have which relied on only each to move forward and get where we are today. Let's 

continue this and move forward together.  

 

Jared Basil  
 

 

 

 

Kiôsuk Kyukyit! 

 

My name is Mary Basil; I hold the Traditional Knowledge and Language portfolio 

(TKL).  My great grandchildren are growing up; I notice this as I see the newest 

addition to my family.  I love kids.  Never having a mother growing up is the reason 

I love kids.  Teasing them brings me joy.  One of my dreams is for Lower Kootenay 

Band to become Self-Sufficient.   
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June Newsletter 

 

Kiôsuôk kyukyit!  Xina! In less than a month, the students of Yaqan Nukiy School will be 

completing another school year.  Time is a flying, thatôs for sure!  May Day long weekend was 

full of fun and laughter at the Annual pow-wows ï the School District and LKB.  Both events 

were enjoyed by many including myself!  A big thank you to the Aboriginal Support Workers 

and the Pow-Wow committee for jobs well done!  I was deeply touched by my great grandson 

wearing his first regalia at just over five months of age. His precious smile touched me and 

made me feel so proud.  Gatherings such as these sure bring families together and that is what I 

witnessed over the long week-end.  In addition, I extend my gratitude to Chad Luke and his 

family for the delicious meal that was prepared for Saturday evening and for Breakfast on 

Sunday!  

Now that summer is upon us, this means summer jobs for students, swimming and boating at 

the lakes, as well as camping, holidaying and just plain relaxation! Education is so important 

these days and with that, congratulations to all students who have completed another school 

year!  Take that much needed break and enjoy yourselves! Before you realize, another school 

year will be upon each and every one of you!  

Let me not forget those who follow the pow-wow trail!  There are the competitions, home-style 

foods, family gatherings, campfires, eating dried salmon, dried elk, deer and buffalo jerky, 

checking out the vendors, stick game tournaments, making new friends and re-acquainting with 

old friends.  Brings me back to the first pow-wow I can remember. It was held in Banff, Alberta 

in the summer of 1961.  I had just finished my last school year at the residential school at St. 

Eugeneôs near Cranbrook.  I made friends that summer and often wonder about them! Such 

fond memories! 

I have been participating in the 8 week video course on the Art and Science of Transplanting 

Children sponsored by the Child and Family Office here in our community.  Words cannot 

express what this course has meant for me. It has certainly opened doors that I had closed for 

too long and opened new doors. The old expression ñyou are never too old to learnò sure rings 

true for me. I am grateful to the staff member who invited me to participate.   

Taxas!  Anwunikit. 

 

Anne Jimmie 
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 YOUTH ARTS AND RECREATION 

FUNDING  
Chief and Council have approved the budget for Youth Arts and 
Recreation funding for the 2016-2017 fiscal year. This year, band 
members under 18 years of age, residing in the LKB community may 
apply for funding to support arts and recreational pursuits to a 
maximum individual amount of $750 per year. This application process 
now governs the distribution of funding from LKBs own source revenue 

and funding received through the Columbia Basin Trust Community Initiative Fund allocated by Chief and 
Council for this purpose.  
This is the first call for applications and a second call is to go out in the fall.  
Eligibility Criteria:  

1. The Applicant must be a LKB member and reside in the community. 

2. The Applicant must be under the age of 18 at the time the application is submitted and enrolled in 

school. 

3. Eligible expenses are limited to those incurred in the current fiscal year beginning April 1, 2016 

and ending March 31, 2017 and with no retroactive payments being made in respect to the 

previous fiscal year.  

4. Eligible activities must be provided through a registered league, business or organization and all 

receipts must contain official letterhead/logo.  

5. Ineligible expenses include travel expenses, costumes and uniforms.  

Application forms and copies of the new Youth Arts and Recreation Policy may be obtained at the Administrative 
Building 
PLEASE SUBMIT COMPLETED APPLICATIONS at the Administration Office to the attention of:  
Heather Suttie, Director of Operations 

Or Email to lkbcoo@lowerkootenay.com 
  
DEADLINE FOR APPLICATIONS: JUNE 24th, 2016 
 
 
 

  

 

mailto:lkbcoo@lowerkootenay.com
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Call for Grant Opportunities!  

 
Lower Kootenay Band Chief and Council are seeking proposals from community members for initiatives to 
promote Ktunaxa language, knowledge, art and cultural practices within and outside the community.  As there 
is limited funding available, only those proposals deemed by Chief and Council as having the most merit will be 
approved. Proposals should include a description of the proposed initiative and an itemized budget.  
 
PLEASE SUBMIT Proposals at the Administration Office to the attention of:  
Heather Suttie, Director of Operations 

or Email to lkbcoo@lowerkootenay.com  
 
DEADLINE FOR APPLICATIONS: JUNE 24, 2016 
  

mailto:lkbcoo@lowerkootenay.com
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From the Desk of Laurell Crocker Community Support Worker 

 

Changes in Yellow House Reception: 

 

Cherylôs new hours: Tuesday-Thursday 10:00am - 3:00pm 

This means we are without reception on Monday and Friday. However, the phones are hooked 

up properly so you can now leave individual messages and your call will be returned as soon as 

possible.   

 
 {ŀƴŘȅ ²ŀȅƭƛƴƎΥ {ƻŎƛŀƭ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ²ƻǊƪŜǊΧΧΧΧ  Extension 201 

 Health NurseΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ  Extension: 203 
 Carrie Luke: Health Community Support Worker ΧΧΧΦ Extension: 204   

 Laurell Crocker: tǊƻƎǊŀƳ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ ²ƻǊƪŜǊΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ Extension:  207 

 

 Remember at the Yellow house we have the following services:  
 

  There is an up-to-date Job Board 

 

 A computer for community members use for job search and resume building  

 

 I am available to help with resumes and handing resumes out and taking clients to job interviews 

 

 I can help you connect with KES in town and the Ktunaxa Nation for Education and Employment Training Fund     

 

 For those of you struggling with addiction issues I can help you get on the path to better health and quality of 

life 

 

 June 20: Nutrition Kitchen come out and enjoy a wonderful nutritious meal have your blood pressure and blood 

sugars monitored by a professional  

 

 June 22Υ 9ƭŘŜǊǎ [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŘŜƭƛŎƛƻǳǎ [ǳƴŎƘ    

 

 June 7:  Sandy will be back she is away on Holidays  

 

 



 

June 2016 

Lower Kootenay Band Newsletter Page 10 
 

 

Yaqan Nukiy School  
Production of  

 
 

 

 

 
 

Directed by: Karen Smith  Musical Director: Devan Coward 

Thursday, June 2nd and Friday, June 3rd at 7:00 pm 
Lower Kootenay Band Gymnasium, 830 Simon Road 

Tickets $5.00 each ς General Seating ς Doors open at 6:30 
Tickets available at Yaqan Nukiy School, or order through any YNS student  

or parent.  Available Tickets will be sold at the door 6:15-6:45pm at each performance. 
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Aboriginal D ay Celebration  

J une 2 1st, 2 0 16  

Come join us at LKB Administration area for a day of celebrating 

Aboriginal Day 2016. 

We will have a bus that will leave the LKB parking lot in the morning to 
go to the lake front property for a tour of the land that we had received in 

the land Referendum. 

A BBQ (Hot dogs/ hamburgers) lunch will be provided but any side 

dishes like salad­s, fruit, etc. are appreciated and welcomed. 

We will have activities planned in the afternoon as well. 

If you are planning on joining us for the celebration, please contact: 

Administrative Assistant  

Lisa Three Feathers 

(250)428-4428 

To ensure we have enough room on the bus as well as enough food for 

everyone. 

THANK YOU. 
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F OR Y OU R I NF O RM A TIO N ~L K B  Adm i n i s t r a t i o n 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  COMMUNITY 
PHOTOS WANTED FOR THE 
UPCOMING WEBSITE. EITHER 
COME IN TO SCAN OR SEND VIA 
EMAIL TO  
reception@lowerkootenay.com  
Please be reminded that you will have to 
sign a photo release waiver form.  

Please obey all posted 

speed limits for the 

safety of all community 

members!! 

ILLEGAL DUMPING 

 
Please be advised if you see someone that is not a 

community member using our garbage dumpsters 

to alert the Administration Office.  We need to 

alert the authorities as these dumpsters are for the 

sole use of Lower Kootenay Band Community 

members. 

 

 
LOWER KOOTENAY BAND 

WEBSITE 

 

www.lowerkootenay.com 

 

Please join the LKB mailing list 

 Donôt forget to stop by the LKB 

Office to check out our Bulletin 

board.  It is always updated.  Copies 

can be made at your request! 

 

 
 

 

 

mailto:reception@lowerkootenay.com
mailto:reception@lowerkootenay.com
http://www.lowerkootenay.com/
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Sports News 

If anyone would like to submit a sports column with 

various community or any other sports news i.e. 

NHL, MLB etc, please feel free to send your news 

to me at reception@lowerkootenay.com 

 

 

 

 

   

 

BEAR HUGS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kiôsuk akunmaktitnis 

 

Arlene Basil      Shelley Jacobs 

Janine Basil              Carrie Luke 

Rena Blackbear-Basil     George Luke 

Shane Fullarton    Rachel Phypers 

Ezra Leary         John Tallis 

Chad Luke       Sheila White 

Philip Phypers 

Shannon Shurmer 

Mariah White 

Howard Basil 

Irene Benallie 

Shawn Francis 
Sorry if anyone was missed 

 
 

 

 

- To all those who volunteered their 

time in making the annual pow-wow 

a success! 

- To the Aboriginal Support Workers 

who helped make the annual School 

District pow-wow a success! 

- To all students for completing 

another school year! 

- To all the teachers for their hard 

work and dedication in teaching our 

children and grandchildren! 

- To the Luke family for the delicious 

meal served at the pow-wow, and the 

delicious burgers, smokies that were 

sold throughout the event! 

- To all the funders who contributed to 

the pow-wow! 

- Bear hugs to Felix for the freshly 

picked Dandelions….they are pretty. 

- To Abel for all the help you always 

offer, you are a great role model for 

Felix. 

- To Jen for the last minute favor, you 

are awesome! 

- Anne for submissions to the monthly 

newsletter. 

- Aaron, you never cease to amaze me. 

- All who were involved with the 

building of the new school addition 

as well as the grounds maintenance, 

it looks great!!!! 

 

 

BEAR HUGS  

Submissions/Delivery 

 

Submissions to the monthly newsletter need to be 

submitted by the last week of the month.  This can be done 

by emailing reception@lowerkootenay.com . If you would 

like this newsletter emailed to you, just email us with your 

preferred email address. Submissions that are seen as 

offensive or prepared to discredit another will not be 

submitted. 
 

mailto:reception@lowerkootenay.com
mailto:reception@lowerkootenay.com

